
 

 

 
PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE: RECIPROCITY 

(2002, R2018, R2023) 
 
 
Policy Statement  
The American Society of Landscape Architects believes requirements for reciprocal 
licensure should easily and efficiently facilitate the interstate practice of professional 
landscape architecture and protect public health, safety, and welfare. ASLA supports the 
use of uniform criteria for licensure to help facilitate reciprocity, while recognizing states 
may have additional requirements based upon unique environmental conditions related to 
public health and safety. ASLA recognizes CLARB’s Council Record or Certificate can 
increase licensing board efficiency, however ASLA supports multiple means for an 
individual to obtain a reciprocal license without the requirement of a CLARB Council 
Record or CLARB Certificate.  
 
 
Note 
This policy is one of an integrated group of policies on licensing issues. 
 


